AAUW Danville-Alamo Walnut Creek 2013 Membership Brunch –September 21, 2014

Attendees: Members, Guests, Tech Trek Recipients and Parents
Handouts included: Copy of the Operating Budget 2013-14 and  Membership Brunch 2013-4 Program
Call to Order and Announcements: The General Meeting of the Danville-Alamo Walnut Creek Branch of AAUW was called to order at 10:25 a.m. on Saturday, September 21, 2013 at Crow Canyon Country Club in Danville by Co-President Karen Large. Guests and new members were welcomed. Co-President Loretta Altshuler was introduced and she continued. Board members were recognized for their accomplishments and contributions to the branch and asked to stand for a special recognition.   
Helga Glasson was introduced as the Tech Trek Chair for this year. Helga gave an overview of the Tech Trek program and the application process. She then introduced the 12 recipients, three of which spoke a few words on what the Tech Trek experience meant to them.

Approval of the budget: Loretta Altshuler presented the Budget for approval by members of the branch. She asked if there were any questions. There were no questions and Holly Sauer moved to approve the Danville-Alamo-Walnut Creek AAUW 2013-2104 branch operating budget as approved by the board at the August 1, 2013 board meeting.  Liz Williams seconded the motion. Members of the branch voted and the motion to approve the 2013-14 budget passed.

Guest Speaker: Karen Large introduced Cindy Silva, mayor of Walnut Creek who gave an inspiring presentation on “Women at the Local Level, Making a Difference”. She thanked all who worked so hard in supporting the building of the new library in downtown Walnut Creek and encouraged all members and guests to volunteer in their community.

Volunteering: Karen reiterated AAUW’s mission which she linked to volunteering. She introduced the team leaders. 
Holiday home Tour Update: Anna Freitas and Jane Stimpson both talked about the Holiday Home Tour and the five beautiful homes that will be featured this year.  They encouraged all members to volunteer as we need almost 150 volunteers to have a successful tour.  The tour is scheduled for December 13th and 14th.  Mary Mix was thanked for the beautiful quilt that she donated and everyone was encouraged to buy tickets to win it at the Holiday Party.

Garden Tour Update: Tena Gallagher spoke for Mary Holzheimer and Kathy McKnight who were not in attendance but who have worked very hard to get five wonderful gardens for the May 9-10, 2014 12th annual garden tour.  Tena also stressed the need to volunteer which can be done at the brunch on the sign up sheet or on line using the branch website.
Expanding Your Horizons Update: Pam Burdusis and Iris Stone talked about what EYH means for AAUW, the science and math importance for young girls.  Iris talked about a one day event on February 22, 2014 at a location to be determined.  We need volunteers in the morning and afternoon.  It is a great day for middle school girls to experience hands on classes in science.
2013-14 Events and Programs: Upcoming lunch on October 20, at Crow Canyon and will honor doctoral candidates who have received top scholarships as Fellows from AAUW, and they will share their research projects. Members from branches all over the Bay Area will also share their projects and ideas for the year. Jo-Anne Lyons talked about the exciting program planned for November 7, 2013 at ARF  in Walnut Creek.  Mimi Knox talked about the Branch Program on January 30, 2014 at Diablo Country Club featuring Mary Knox, Deputy DA for Contra Costa County.  Mimi also said that on April 5, 2014 that Danielle Feinberg from Pixar will speak and we are working on a venue.

Concluding Remarks: Karen Large thanked everyone for their participation and adjourned the meeting at 11:58 a.m.
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